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2157 RAYBURN House OFFICE BUILDING 
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February 7, 2019 

The Honorable Michael Horowitz 
Inspector General 
U.S. Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Avenue NW, Suite 4706 
Washington, D.C. 20530 

Dear Mr. Horowitz: 

Enclosed please find a letter we sent today to Deputy Attorney General Rod Rosenstein 
and Federal Bureau of Investigation Director Christopher Wray regarding media personnel 
possessing sealed grand jury materials. We request that you examine the issues raised in our 
letter and determine whether an investigation is warranted. 

If you have any questions about this matter, please contact the House Oversight and 
Reform Committee staff at (202) 225-5074 and the House Judiciary Committee staff at (202) 
225-6906 with any questions about this request. 

Sincerely, 

Jim Jordan 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Oversight and Reform 

Mark Meadows 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Government Operations 

Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 

cc: The Honorable Elijah E. Cummings, Chairman, Committee on Oversight and Refonn 
The Honorable Devin Nunes, Ranking Member, Permanent Select Committee on 
Intelligence 
The Honorable Rod Rosenstein, Deputy Attorney General, Department of Justice 
The Honorable Christopher Wray, Director, Federal Bureau of Investigation 
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February 7, 2019 

The Honorable Rod Rosenstein 
Deputy Attorney General 
U.S. Department of Justice 
950 Pennsylvania Avenue NW 

Washington, D.C. 20530 

The Honorable Christopher Wray 
Director 
Federal Bureau of Investigation 
935 Pennsylvania A venue NW 
Washington, D.C. 20535 

Dear Deputy Attorney General Rosenstein and Director Wray: 

On February 4, 2019, we received a letter from Roger Stone's attorney, Grant J. Smith, 
alleging a Cable News Network (CNN) employee received a copy of a sealed grand jury 
indictment before it had been filed with the court. 1 We write to determine if personnel employed 
by the Department of Justice, including the Office of Special Counsel or the Federal Bureau of 
Investigation (FBI), authorized or provided copies of sealed grand jury materials to members of 
the media. 

Ranking Member Jordan and Congressman Meadows wrote to you both on January 31, 
2019, asking if Department personnel alerted news organizations of Stone's impending arrest by 
unauthorized means, including disclosing grand jury materials.2 To date, the Department has not 
responded to their request. The claims made by Smith raise similar concerns. 

The FBI arrested Stone on January 25, 2019, at which point his grand jury indictment 
was unsealed. According to Smith's letter, however, a CNN employee sent Smith a copy of 
Stone's indictment on the date of his arrest. Smith alleges the copy the CNN employee shared 
with him was a draft indictment yet to be filed with the Court. 

1 Letter from Grant J. Smith, to Lindsey Graham, Chairman, S. Comm. on Judiciary and Doug Collins, Ranking 
Member, H. Comm. on Judiciary (Feb. 4, 2019). 
2 Letter from Jim Jordan, Ranking Member, H. Comm. on Oversight & Reform and Mark Meadows to Rod 
Rosenstein, Deputy Attorney General, Dep't of Justice and Christopher Wray, Fed. Bureau oflnv. (Jan. 31, 2019). 
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As you are both aware, sealed grand jury materials are protected against disclosure. 3 The 
claims by Smith raise concerns of possible unauthorized disclosures to the media within the 
Department-a persistent pattern within the Department and FBI.4 

In order to assist our oversight of this issue, please provide answers to the following 
questions: . 

1. How a news organization, such as CNN, can obtain a copy of a grand jury indictment 
without a PACER filing notation in the header; and 

2. Whether any Department or FBI personnel, including anyone affiliated with the 
Special Counsel's Office, provided any media entity with a copy of, or information 
about, Stone's grand jury indictment prior to its filing and unsealing. 

We look forward to your response as soon as possible but no later than 5 :00 p.m. on 
February 15, 2019. Thank you for your attention to this important matter. Please contact the 
House Oversight and Reform Committee staff at (202) 225-5074 and the House Judiciary 
Committee staff at (202) 225-6906 with any questions about this request. 

Sincerely, 

Jim Jordan 
Ranking Member 
Committee on Oversight and Reform 

Doug Collins 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 

3 Fed. R. Crim. P. 6(e). 
4 INSPECTOR GEN., DEP'T OF JUSTICE, A Review of Various Actions by the Federal Bureau of Investigation and 
Department of Justice in Advance of the 2016 Election (2018) 428-430 (" ... although FBI policy strictly limits the 
employees who are authorized to speak to the media, we found that this policy appeared to be widely ignored during 
the period we reviewed. We identified numerous FBI employees, at all levels of the organization and with no 
official reason to be in contact with the media, who were nevertheless in frequent contact with reporters. The large 
number of FBI employees who were in contact with journalists during this time period impacted our ability to 
identify the sources of leaks. For example, during the periods we reviewed, we identified dozens of FBI employees 
that had contact with members of the media."); INSPECTOR GEN., DEP'TOF JUSTICE, A Report of Investigation of 
Certain Allegations Relating to Former FBI Deputy Director Andrew McCabe (2018); See Erik Ortiz and Dafna 
Linzer, Who is Daniel Richman. the Columbia Professor Who Leaked Corney's Trump Memo? NBC NEWS, (June 8, 
2017), https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/politics-news/who-daniel-richman-columbia-professor-who-leaked­
comey-s-private-n769846; see also Letter from Michael E. Horowitz, Inspector General, Dep't of Justice, to Trey 
Gowdy, Chairman, H. Comm. on Oversight & Gov't Reform (Inspector General provided a report to then-Chairman 
Gowdy on FBI personnel who accepted gifts from the media). 
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Mark Meadows 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Government Operations 
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cc: The Honorable Elijah E. Cummings, Chairman, Committee on Oversight and Reform 
The Honorable Jerrold Nadler, Chairman, Committee on the Judiciary 
The Honorable Devin Nunes, Ranking Member, Permanent Select Committee on 
Intelligence 
The Honorable Lindsey Graham, Chairman, Senate Committee on the Judiciary 
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The Honorable Jerrold Nadler 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House of Representatives 

The Honorable Karen Bass 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism, 

and Homeland Security 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House of Representatives 

The Honorable Doug Collins 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House of Representatives 

The Honorable John Ratcliffe 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism, 

and Homeland Security 
Committee on the Judiciary 
U.S. House of Representatives 

OOJ 

Dear Chairmen and Ranking Members, 

I am writing to follow up my previous letter to you dated September 24, 
2019, in which I informed you that the Department of Justice (Department) 
Office of the Inspector General (OIG) anticipated initiating a review of the Federal 
Bureau of Investigation's (FBI) .training and selection practices in light of 
allegations of sexual harassment and discrimination at the FBI's Training 
Academy in Quantico, VA. In that letter, I also said that I would provide an 
update once we initiated the review. 

On October 8, the OIG initiated a review of gender equity in the FBI's 
training and selection process for new Special Agents and Intelligence Analysts 
at the FBI Academy. As part of the review, we will examine policies and practices, 
trends and patterns for male and female trainees, and perceptions of gender 
equity at the FBI Academy. We will also assess the FBl's efforts to ensure gender 
equity and prevent gender discrimination for trainees, including but not limited 
to the FBI's internal Equal Employment Opportunity process. 

Thank you for your continued support for my Office. If you have further 
questions, please feel free to contact me or Adam Miles, Counsel to the Inspector 
General, at (202) 514-3435. 

Sincerely, 

Michael E. Horowitz 
Inspector General 
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U.S. Department ofJustice 

Office of the Inspector General 

September 24, 2019 

The Honorable Jerrold Nadler 
Chairman 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States House of Representatives 

The Honorable Karen Bass 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism, 

and Homeland Security 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States House of Representatives 

The Honorable Doug Collins 
Ranking Member 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States House of Representatives 

The Honorable John Ratcliffe 
Ranking Member 
Subcommittee on Crime, Terrorism, 

and Homeland Security 
Committee on the Judiciary 
United States House of Representatives 

Dear Chairmen and Ranking Members, 

I am writing in response to your letter dated June 26, 2019, in which you requested that the 
Department of Justice (Department) Office of the Inspector General (OIG) review the Federal 
Bureau of Investigation's (FBI) training and selection practices for new FBI agents in light of 
recent allegations of sexual harassment and discrimination at the FBl's Training Academy in 
Quantico, VA. 

We appreciate you raising these concerns. We anticipate initiating a review of the FBI's 
training and selection practices after we have identified and made available the personnel needed 
to perform such a review effectively. As part of this review, we will consider the recent allegations 
of sexual harassment and discrimination at the FBI's training academy. We will provide an update 
to the Committee when we initiate the review. 

Thank you for your continued support for the OIG's work. If you have further questions, 
please feel free to contact me or Adam Miles, Counsel to the Inspector General, at (202) 514-3435. 

Sincerely, 

Inspector General 


	20oig.225 (rif)
	Relativity - Correspondence - DAC



